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May 6, 2013

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW
P.O. Box 47250
Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Attn:	Steven V. King
	Acting Executive Director and Secretary

RE:	Advice No. 13-06
	Schedule 91—Surcharge to Fund Low Income Bill Assistance Program 

Dear Mr. King:

PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company (Company) submits this filing in compliance with RCW 80.28.050, RCW 80.28.060, and WAC section 480-100-028.  

	Second Revision of Sheet No. 91.1
	Schedule 91
	Surcharge to Fund Low Income Bill Assistance Program



In accordance with the Five-Year Plan for the Low-Income Bill Assistance (LIBA) program that the Commission adopted in Order 07 in docket UE‑111190, the Company is proposing to increase the Schedule 91 monthly surcharge to reflect increased funding requirements.  Specifically, the increased funding requirements for LIBA in this filing are for the increase in agency compensation per client qualified and for the number of program participants, as set forth in the Five-Year Plan.  The Company respectfully requests an effective date of June 20, 2013.

This price change will result in an overall average increase to Washington customers of approximately 0.04 percent.  For residential customers, the fixed monthly surcharge will increase by $0.05 per month.  For the average residential customer using 1,300 kWh per month, the proposed change to Schedule 91 will result in a monthly bill increase of 0.05 percent. 

Please send all formal correspondence and staff requests regarding this filing to the following:

By E-mail (preferred):		datarequest@pacificorp.com 

By regular mail:		Data Request Response Center
				PacifiCorp
				825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000
				Portland, OR 97232



If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact Bryce Dalley, Director, Regulatory Affairs & Revenue Requirement, at (503) 813-6389.

Sincerely,



William R. Griffith
Vice President, Regulation

Enclosures
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